
Lead Service Line Replacement Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 

January 25, 2023 

Webex and Illinois EPA Headquarters (Springfield) 

 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 1:00 p.m. on January 25, 2023 with the following 
Board members in attendance:  

Africa, Associate Director, Illinois Department of Revenue 

Jason Bauer, Assistant City Engineer, City of Aurora  

Andrea Cheng, Commissioner, City of Chicago 

Dave Clark, Acting Public Works Director, City of Champaign  

Brad Cole, Executive Director, Illinois Municipal League  

Brian Cox, Plumbing and Water Quality Program Manager, IDPH   

Briana Parker, Elevate Energy  

Paul Hinterlong, Councilman, City of Naperville  

Joseph V. Healy, Chicago Laborers’ District Council, Cit of Chicago 

Darrell King, Water Production Bureau Chief, City of Evanston 

Todd LaFountain, Water Divisions Manager, City of Springfield, CWLP 

Brent O'Neill, Director of Engineering, Illinois American Water  

Brian Rader, Public Works Superintendent, Village of Caseyville  

Jones Richmond, Business Representative, Plumbers Local 130  

Brenda Santoyo, Senior Policy Analyst, LVEJO  

Kyle Saunders, Public Works Director, City of Rockford  

Iyana Simba, City Programs Director, Illinois Environmental Council  

Sanjay Sofat, Chief, Bureau of Water, IEPA (In-person)  

Allison Swisher, Department of Public Utilities, City of Joliet 

Tom Somers, Director of Public Works, City of Herrin  

Justin Williams, Policy Manager, Metropolitan Planning Council  

Gary Bingenheimer, Bureau of Water, IEPA (In-person)  

Jeff Guy, Office of Community Relations, IEPA (In-person) 

 



Jeff Guy opened the meeting at approximately 1pm by calling attendance.  

Kyle Saunders reported on the LSLR Technical Work Group Meeting 1. He has been elected chairperson 
of this work group. He gave an overview of progress that the group has made and reported that the group 
will meet again on February 2, 2023.  

Briana Parker reported on the LSLR Financing Work Group Meeting 1. She has been elected chairperson 
of this work group. The date for the next meeting will soon be decided upon. 

Jeff Guy opened the meeting to questions.  

Jeff Guy asked if there were any public comments. There were none.  

The meeting was adjourned at 1:33pm   

The next meeting is set for March 8, 2023 

 


